

Learning

for

Life

August 2023

Dear Parent/Guardian(s):

Welcome back to all of our families and we want to welcome our newest Thunderbirds! We are eager to start this school year strong! As a nation we have all gone through so much especially during the pandemic. We all know the impact that has had on our students. Like any other school we have had our ups and our downs. We are grateful to the many students and their families who continue to value our school and its brand. This is why we want to adopt the motto "We Rise Above". As Thunderbirds, we do not let anything stand in our way towards achieving success nor do we allow anything big or small bring us down. This is why the motto "We Rise Above" is just like the mighty Thunderbird; together we can soar.

The high school years are critical and we fully understand that we need to cultivate an environment of high expectations, meaningful learning opportunities, and systemic approaches for our students to be successful in college and career. The Edsel staff is committed to activate critical thinking skills from day one. Our staff will provide opportunities for students to accelerate their learning. This can only be attained through positive parent partnership. High academic achievement is an expectation for all Edsel students. All students here at Edsel will be provided with the highest quality of education in a safe, supportive, and learning environment. Working closely with families to make our students better prepared for the future is a commitment we make to you. Together we can bridge a partnership that empowers students to reach greater strides academically and socially. Our focus will be on making sure all of our students' needs are met.

Activating student self-worth is a continued goal we have for students. Students need to know that they contribute so much to this world. Through mindful discovery, confidence, and eagerness, we can help students acknowledge their own potential. We encourage all students to participate in after school activities like sporting events and after school clubs. Getting involved in school events only enriches our students' experiences in high school. We also hope to see many of our dedicated parents attend events. Together in partnership we can make Edsel High School a model school.

Our administration is very eager to serve our Edsel Community. Mr. Abdulla, Mr. Omar, Mr. Pfeil, and myself are committed to developing a safe, nurturing, and welcoming environment for all students.

We are very passionate and committed to your child's intellectual and social growth. Together we can face all challenges by making Edsel Ford High School a great place for students to learn, grow intellectually and socially, and aspire to be active agents of change. So let us together adopt and implement the motto "We Rise Above". We look forward to a great school year with you all!

We look forward to growing together! Sincerely,

Rima Hassan Principal



Learning

for

Life

As we get closer to the year beginning; we will do our best to communicate more details. This will be done using direct email from me and/or <u>our school website</u>. Please make sure you have current email addresses to get regular communication. There are some reminders that we wanted to highlight below.

- The Daily Schedule: students will attend class from 7:50 am 2:45 pm; half days will end at 10:55 am.
- Early Release Tuesdays: please refer to Superintendent Malekyo <u>blog post</u> on the calendar change.
- If you have not already, you need to log onto your <u>ParentConnect</u> to update all of our Back to School documents for the 2023-24 school year. If you forgot your ParentConnect information, please contact the Family Help Desk at (313) 827-8400.
- Class schedules for the 2023-24 school year are available on <u>StudentConnect</u> and <u>ParentConnect</u> starting on **August 25th at noon.** Freshmen will have their schedules on August 22nd during orientation. We are not printing any schedules. All students can get access on August 25th.
- Open House will be held on August 25th from 1:15-2:45 PM. We hope to see you there.
- If you have questions about your schedule, please email your counselors by Last Name:

A - ALW: Ms. Hella Mohamed; Email: mohameh@dearbornschools.org

ALY - HAM: Ms. Iman Albarkat; Email: albarai@dearbornschools.org

HAN-NEW: Mr. Ibrahim Baydoun; Email: baydoui@dearbornschools.org

NG-Z: Ms. Gail Welmers, Email: welmerg@dearbornschools.org

Our first day of school is **August 28th**. Students will attend a ½ day, from 7:50 am - 10:55 am and will attend hours 1-6. MBCC and DCMST students will stay at EFHS all day.

- Freshman orientation is on August 22nd from 11AM-1 PM. Mr. Pfeil will send out more information.
- **August 25th** is Open House from 1:15PM-2:45PM.
- August 29th will be the first full day of school, 7:50 am 2:45 pm.
- Transportation information will be sent to the home address for those who take the bus. If you do not get that information by **August 25th**, please call the transportation department at (313) 827-3300.
- For parents who pick-up and drop-off their students, the parking lot off of Pelham is for buses only from 7:15-8:00 am and 2:30-3:15 pm. Any parent dropping off or picking up their student should enter the main entrance off of Rotunda or drop off their student at the gymnasium entrance.
- Students wishing to park in the student parking lot must have a parking pass. Parking passes are \$20 and can be purchased from the main office starting on August 21st.

We look forward to a great start to the school year! Please keep an eye on your inbox for more information to follow and enjoy the rest of your summer!

Rima Hassan	Khalid Abdulla	Kaid Omar	Aaron Pfeil
Principal hassanr1@dearbornschools.org	10th Assistant Principal abdullk@dearbornschools.org	11/12th Assistant Principal omark@dearbornschools.org	9th Assistant Principal pfeila@dearbornschools.org



Learning

for

Life

آب ۲۰۲۳

أولياء الأمور الأعزاء:

مرحبا بجميع أسرنا و بطيور الرعد الجدد في عام دراسي جديد! نحرص على بدء هذا العام الدراسي بقوة. لقد عانينا جميعاً كأمة اصة خلال فترة الوباء و كلنا ندرك ما كان لهذا الوباء من تأثير على طلابنا. وككل عام دراسي شهدنا فترات من التقدم و من التراجع ونحن ممتنون للعديد من الطلاب وعائلاتهم الذين يواصلون تقدير مدرستنا ونتاجها. لهذا السبب نريد أن نتبنى شعار "نرتقي". بصفتنا طيور رعد، نحن لا ندع أي شيء يقف عقبة في طريقنا نحو تحقيق النجاح ولا نسمح لأي شيء مهما كبر أو صغر بإحباطنا. هذا هو سبب تشابه شعار "نرتقي" لطيور الرعد الرائعين ؟ معا يمكننا التحليق.

تعتبر سنوات الدراسة الثانوية حاسمة ونفهم تماماً أننا بحاجة إلى تنمية بيئة من التوقعات العالية ، وفرص التعلم الهادفة ، والنهج المنهجية لطلابنا لتحقيق النجاح في الكلية والوظيفة. يلتزم طاقم أدسل بتنشيط مهارات التفكير النقدي منذ اليوم الأول. كما سيوفر موظفينا الفرص للطلاب لتسريع عملية تعلمهم لا يمكن تحقيق ذلك إلا من خلال شراكة الوالدين الإيجابية. نتوقع لجميع طلاب أدسل التفوق الدراسي. سيدرس جميع الطلاب في بيئة آمنة وداعمة وتعليمية حيث يحصلون فيها على أعلى مستوى تعليمي. و أعدكم أنه بالتعاون معكم أسر الطلاب سنقوم بإعداد الطلاب لمستقبل أفضل معاً يمكننا التعاون لتمكين الطلاب من الوصول إلى مراتب أعلى أكاديمياً واجتماعياً. لذا علينا خلال هذا العام وأكثر من أي وقت مضى للتأكد من أننا سنبذل قصارى جهدنا لتزويد طلابنا بشعور من الحياة الطبيعية. وسيكون تركيزنا منصب على التأكد من تلبية جميع احتياجات طلابنا.

تنشيط القيمة الذاتية للطالب هدفاً آخر من أهدافنا يحتاج الطلاب إلى معرفة دور هم المساهم الهام في هذا العالم. من خلال الاكتشاف الواعي والثقة بأنفسهم ، يمكننا مساعدة الطلاب على إدراك إمكاناتهم الخاصة. نشجع جميع الطلاب على المشاركة في أنشطة بعد دوام المدرسة والأحداث الرياضية. إن المشاركة في الأنشطة المدرسية تثري خبرة طلابنا في المدرسة الثانوية. نأمل أيضاً أن نرى العديد من الأهالي المخلصين يحضرون هذه الأنشطة . معاً يمكننا أن نجعل مدرسة أدسل فورد مدرسة نموذجية.

إن إدارتنا حريصة جداً على خدمة مجتمعنا في أدسل فورد. السيد عبد الله والسيد عمر والسيد فايل وأنا ملتزمون بتطوير بيئة آمنة وتنموية وودودة لجميع الطلاب.

نحن متحمسون وملتزمون بشدة بتطوير النمو الفكري والاجتماعي لاولادكم. معاً يمكننا مواجهة جميع التحديات من خلال جعل مدرسة أدسل فورد مكاناً رائعاً للطلاب للتعلم والنمو فكرياً واجتماعياً والتطلع إلى أن يكونوا عملاء تغيير نشطاء. نتطلع لمقابلتكم جميعا.

نتطلع للنمو والتطور معاً!

المخلصة،

السيدة ريما حسن المديرة



Learning

for

Life

مع اقترابنا إلى بداية العام الدراسي؛ سنبذل قصارى جهدنا لتزويدكم بالمزيد من التفاصيل. سيتم ذلك باستخدام بريد إلكتروني مباشر مني و / أو صفحة مدرستنا على الإنترنت. يرجى التأكد من معرفتكم بعنوان بريد إلكتروني حاليا للإطلاع و التواصل الدائمين. إليكم أدناه بعض التغييرات والتذكيرات التي أردنا تسليط الضوء عليها:

- تم تغيير أوقات الدوام اليومي وسيحضر الطلاب الحصص الدراسية من الساعة ٧:٥٠ صباحاً حتى ٢:٤٥ مساءً ؛ دوام نصف يوم ينتهي عند الساعة ٥٥:٥٠ صباحاً.
- يرجى تسجيل الدخول إلى رابط الأهل لتحديث جميع مستندات العودة إلى المدرسة للعام الدراسي ٢٠٢٣-٢٠٢٤ . إذا نسيت معلومات تسجيل الدخول إلى رابط الأهل رابط الأهل الخاصة بك ، يرجى الاتصال بمكتب مساعدة الأسرة على ٢٠٤٠-٨٢٧ .
 - تتوفر جداول الحصص للعام الدراسي ٢٠٢٤-٢٠٢٤ على رابط الطلاب و رابط الأهل بدءاً من ٢٥ آب/ أغسطس ظهراً.
 - سيتمكن الطلاب أيضاً من استلام جدولهم الدراسية من المدرسة. سيتم إرسال مزيد من المعلومات هذا الأسبوع.
- إذا كانت لديك أسئلة حول برنامجك الدراسي، فيرجى إرسال بريد إلكتروني إلى مستشارك/ الموجه عبر اتباع نظام اسم العائلة/ الكنية كما هو موضح أدناه:

:A - ALW محمد ؛ بريد إلكتروني: A- ALW

ALY - HAM: السيدة إيمان البركات ؛ بريد إلكتروني: ALY - HAM

HAN - NEW: السيد ابراهيم بيضون ؛ بريد الكتروني: بريد الكتروني

NG - Z: السيدة جيل ويلمرز؛ البريد الإلكتروني: NG - Z

اليوم الدراسي الأول لهذا العام هو ٢٨ آب/أغسطس. و هو دوام نصف يوم، من الساعة ٧:٥٠ صباحاً - الساعة ٥٠:٥٠ صباحاً وسيحضرون جميع الحصص الست. سيبقى طلاب MBCC و DCMST في أدسل طوال اليوم.

- الجولة التعريفية لطلاب الصف التاسع (الجدد) يوم الثلاثاء ، ٢٢ آب (أغسطس) من ١١ ص ١:٠٠ ظ. سيرسل السيد فايل المزيد من المعلومات.
 - ٢٥ آب/أغسطس الجولة التعريفية للثانوية من ٣٠: ١ -٣ مساءً.
 - ٢٩ آب/أغسطس هو أول يوم در اسي كامل، من الساعة ٧٠٥٠ صباحاً حتى ٢٤٥ مساءً.
- سيتم إرسال معلومات عن خطة المواصلات في باص المدرسة إلى عنوان منزلكم. إذا لم تحصل على هذه المعلومات بحلول ٢٥ آب/أغسطس، يرجى الاتصال بقسم المواصلات على الرقم ٣٠٠٠-٣١٣.
- بالنسبة للأهالي الذين يوصلون أولادهم من وإلى المدرسة فإن ساحة السيارات على شارع بيلام مخصصة للباصات فقط من ١٥٠٠-١٠٠٨ صباحاً و٣٠٠٠-١٥٥ مساءً. يجب على أولياء الأمور الذين يوصلون ابنائهم الدخول من المدخل الرئيسي من شارع روتوندا أو إنزال و اصحاب الطالب عند مدخل قاعة الألعاب الرياضية.
- يجب على الطلاب الراغبين في صف سياراتهم في ساحة السيارات للطلاب الحصول على تصريح. تبلغ كلفة تصريح وقوف السيارة ٢٠ دولاراً ويمكن شُراؤها من المكتب الرئيسي بدءاً من ٢١ آب/أغسطس.
- يجب على الطلاب خلال اليوم الدراسي، من الساعة ٧:٥٠ صباحاً حتى ٢:٤٥ مساءً إطفاء أجهزتهم الإلكترونية الشخصية (الهواتف الذكية) وتخزينها إما في حقائبهم أو خزائنهم. يمكن للطلاب استخدامها خلال وقت الغداء.

نتطلع إلى بداية رائعة للعام الدراسي! يرجى مراجعة بريدك الوارد لمزيد من المعلومات التي سيتم إرسالها قريباً. نتمنى لكم بقية صيف ممتعاً و أمناً!

آرون فايل نانب المديرة للصف و pfeila@dearbornschools.org

كايد عمر نانب المديرة للصف ١١/١٢ omark@dearbornschools.org خالد عبدالله نائب المديرة للصف ١٠ abdullk@dearbornschools.org ریما حسن مدیرة أدسل فورد hassanrl@dearbornschools.org